
Local Notice to Mariners      

 

 
   
 

Submarine Cable Projective Work – Darwin Harbour  

Notification 

Port Users are advised Diving Operations are to be conducted to provide Submarine Cable Protection 

Date of activity:   29 April 2025 to 29 May 2025 

Time of activity:  

Location of activity: Area between the Mandorah Queen Wreck and Mandorah Beach 

Assets/ Vessels 
involved 

Dive Vessel ‘Spoonbill’ 

Description of Activity: A Dive Team will be carrying out protective works along a submarine cable 
between the location of the Mandorah Queen wreck and Mandorah Beach 
 
The dive vessel ‘Spoonbill’ will display flag Alpha when divers are in the water, 
vessels are requested to keep 60 metres from the vessel when the Alpha Flag 
is displayed 

 
A yellow special marker with flashing yellow light will be secured to the cable 
on the seabed to mark the progress of cable protection. This special marker 
will move along the route daily.  
Dive team will notify harbour control daily on the special marker’s location. 
 

 
Conducted by: Dive Co Pty Ltd 

Communication:  Radio VHF Channel 10 & VHF Channel 74 

                              Mobile  Jared Darcey – 0436 646 114   

Additional information  

Cancel this notice on:   30 May 2025 

 

Jon Abbey 

A / Regional Harbourmaster – Darwin  

To Port Users Location Mandorah  

Date of issue Tuesday 22 April 2025 Ref number Local NtM 2025 – 039 (t) 



      

 

 
 

Area of Operation identified by red line 

 

 

The Diving Support vessel ‘Spoonbill’ 

 

 

 

 

 



      

 

 
 

 

 

Special Marker Buoy 

 

 

Flag ‘Alpha’ 

 

 

 
 


